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 On May 10, 2021, Dexter-Almo Heights Water District (Dexter-Almo District) filed 

with the Commission, through counsel, revisions to its rules and regulations to be effective 

June 1, 2021.  The revisions proposed were as follows: (1) added a requirement that 

prospective customers provide a government-issued photo ID before service is supplied 

by Dexter-Almo District; (2) added an option for customers to pay their bills by ACH; (3) 

minor text changes to the late payment penalty provision and the customer general 

information sheet; (4) revised the customer account card; and (5) added a partial payment 

form and right-of-way easement form to the tariff.  Dexter-Almo District requested that the 

30-day statutory notice period set forth in KRS 278.180(1) be shortened to expedite 

Commission review of the revisions so that customers would have the option of paying 

their bills by ACH beginning on June 1, 2021.  On May 13, 2021, Dexter-Almo District 

filed a letter withdrawing the requirement that prospective customers provide a 

government-issued photo ID before service is supplied by Dexter-Almo District.  That 

letter is attached to this Order as an Attachment. 

 KRS 278.030 provides that a utility may collect fair, just and reasonable rates and 

that the service it provides must be adequate, efficient and reasonable.  Having 

considered the proposed tariff revisions as modified by Dexter-Almo District’s May 13, 



 -2- Case No. 2021-00209 

2021 letter and being otherwise sufficiently advised, the Commission finds that the tariff 

revisions are reasonable and should be approved.  In order to allow customers to pay 

their bills by ACH starting on June 1, 2021, the Commission finds good cause to reduce 

the notice period pursuant to KRS 278.180(1). 

 IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED that: 

1. Dexter-Almo District’s request to shorten the notice period under 

KRS 278.180(1) is approved.   

2. Dexter-Almo District’s proposed revisions to its tariff, as modified by its May 

13, 2021 letter, are approved for service rendered on and after June 1, 2021. 

3. Within 20 days of the date of the entry of this Order, Dexter-Almo District 

shall file with this Commission, using the Commission’s electronic Tariff Filing System, 

revised tariff sheets setting out the revisions approved herein and reflecting that they were 

approved pursuant to this Order. 

4. This case is closed and removed from the Commission’s docket. 
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By the Commission 

ATTEST: 

______________________ 
Executive Director 
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ATTACHMENT 

ATTACHMENT TO AN ORDER OF THE KENTUCKY PUBLIC SERVICE 
COMMISSION IN CASE NO. 2021-00209  DATED 

ONE PAGE TO FOLLOW 

MAY 25 2021



GERALD WUETCHER

DIRECT DIAL: (859) 231-3017
DIRECT FAX: (859) 259-3517

gerald.wuetcher@skofirm.com

300 WEST VINE STREET

SUITE 2100
LEXINGTON, KY 40507-1801

MAIN: (859) 231-3000
FAX: (859) 253-1093

May 13, 2021 

Ms. Linda C. Bridwell, P.E. 
Executive Director 
Kentucky Public Service Commission 
P.O. Box 615 
Frankfort, KY  40602-0615 

Re: TFS2021-00191 
Dexter-Almo Heights Water District 

Dear Ms. Bridwell: 

Dexter-Almo Heights Water District withdraws its proposed First Revised Sheet No. 12 
from its original filing submitted on May 10, 2021.  As to the remaining sheets in the May 10, 
2021 submission, the notice of proposed changes remains in effect. 

Sincerely, 

Stoll Keenon Ogden PLLC 

Gerald E. Wuetcher 

GEW 
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